

Title V HSI “Lanzamiento” Grant
Implementation Team Meeting Minutes
Friday, December 10, 2021, 1:00-2:30 p.m.

Members: Bert Epstein, Loretta Esparza, Debbie Ezersky, Amy Flores, Margarita Gonzalez-Jordan, Robert Holcomb, Blair Lamb, Laura Larqué, Vanessa Luna Shannon, Amy Merkel, Samantha Montellanos Diaz, Drina Ochoa, Michelle Vidaurri, Hilleary Zarate

Members present: Bert Epstein, Loretta Esparza, Debbie Ezersky, Margarita Gonzalez-Jordan, Robert Holcomb, Laura Larqué, Vanessa Luna Shannon, Amy Merkel, Samantha Montellanos Diaz, Drina Ochoa, Hilleary Zarate

Meeting time: 1:04-2:00 pm

Welcome and Introductions

Review of Integrated Services and Resource Requests

- <https://hsi.santarosa.edu/integrated-support-services>
- Members share their processes for connecting with instructors and students for Spring
 - Laura would like to have all the events on a Lanzamiento calendar on the website with workshops, lectures, etc.
 - Team members have found that posting on student portal is the best mode of communication
 - Amy Merkel has Olga run a report of the HSI students per semester

Updates regarding Year 2 Grant Activities

- <https://hsi.santarosa.edu/grant-activities>
 - Robert requests that members keep up-to-date of their Year 2 activities
- Year 2, First Quarter Report, due January 15, 2022

Spring 2022 Presentations

- February, Equity Committee at Butte-Glenn College
 - To be more active, engaged, and visible with this grant Feb 9 will present by zoom
- March, Alliance of Hispanic-Serving Institution Educators (AHSIE) Conference
 - Submitted/accepted proposal for a “lightening talks”
 - First time SRJC giving presentation at AHSIE conferences

Other Topics

- Aspen Award - KC Greaney working on the application
- Loretta shares about the CoP she co-facilitated
 - Catalog description scares off students away, they suggest stating this section gives extra student support services and have a link to the webpage
 - PALS make a big difference and interested having this program funded
 - Students are having problems processing the vaccination paperwork, students feel it is a barrier to having them attend classes-possible to have a video explanation
 - CoP-showing a film “Homeroom” and panel

- Bert talks about the list of sections who wants a mental health for their classes
 - They have three people to cover the students and are making plans
 - Measure O funding which will extend the hours of their therapists from 10 hours to full-time
 - To bring in a therapist for alcohol/drug issues-new Legislature
 - Moving to the third floor of Bertolini
- Loretta shares the replacement for Amanda Morrison-Aron Solorio